MINUTES

FACULTY SENATE 

MARCH 21, 2007
In attendance: Adler, Ahlawat, Bradley, Carroll, Clydesdale, Compte, Eberly, Edelbach, Fisher, Gorman, Hagedorn, Hernandez, Hutton, Johnson, Kamber, Karsnitz, Knox, Lovett, Morin, Nakra, Nicolosi, Novell, O’Connell, Ochoa, Petroff, Rice, Roberts, Robertson, Ryan, Speaker, Steinberg, Tate, Vandegrift and Venturo.
Excused: Alexy, Konzel, Norris, Paces, and Palmer.
Absent: Al-Omaishi, Bricker, Erickson, Kravitz, and Leven.

APPROVAL OF FEBRUARY MINUTES

The minutes of the February 21, 2007 meeting were accepted as submitted.

NJ STATE HIGHER EDUCATION BUDGET

A presentation was made by SGA regarding student reactions to the budget for higher education.

ADVOCACY COMMITTEE

The committee distributed instructions and samples of how to reach your legislator regarding the state budget for higher education.  Address them on the cutting of OSRP and how budget cuts affect tuition raises.  David Venturo strongly encourages all to contact their representatives.  
The entire committee recommended that everyone make charitable donations to the College.  Any amount is great.  The important thing is the percentage of faculty and staff participation.

SENATE COMMITTEE ON INTELLECTUAL COMMUNITY
A motion was made by Melinda Roberts, seconded by Leslie Rice, to co-sponsor a speaker on May 21st – Virginia Anderson of Towson University to speak on grading and assessment.  Motion passed unanimously.
COLLEGEWIDE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS
· Academic Programs (CAP) – Amanda Norvell reported the committee is working on two issues: recommendations of program closures and the final exam policies.
· Faculty Affairs (CFA) – Deb Knox reported that CFA is working through the promotions document.  Everyone will have at least one more chance to look at it and comment.

· Planning & Priorities (CPP) – David Venturo reported that the committee has been the Facilities Master Plan and strategic planning.  
· Students & Campus Community (CSCC) – Lynn Bradley reported this committee is working on disciplinary topics and student life awards.
Q & A WITH VICE PRESIDENT FOR STUDENT LIFE

The last twenty minutes were devoted to a Question & Answer session with Jim Norfleet.
The meeting closed at 1:20 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Paulette LaBar
Faculty Senate Staff Secretary
